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CGM NICE Guidance 
Information Requested: 
NICE have recently updated the guidance on the use of Continuous Glucose Monitoring (CGM) in 
Type 1 adults, children & young people and Type 2 adults. (NG17, NG18 & NG28). This new guidance 
recommends more widespread use of CGM devices.  
 
Please can you tell me: 
1. What plans the CCG/ ICB have to implement this updated guidance in to a policy and what 

timescales you are working to? 
2. What are the steps/procedures are involved in producing the new policy from start to finish?  
 
If you are not willing to implement the NICE recommendations can you provide reasons why this 
would be?  
 
Response details: 
 
NICE guidance NG18 and QS125 is partially met within the Health Board for Paediatrics.  
 

• QS125 - Diabetes in children and young people; quality standard 2 and 3 not fully 
implemented due to reduced capacity within Paediatric diabetes dietetic expertise. All other 
standards are met.  

 

• NG18 – Diabetes (type 1 and type 2) in children and young people: diagnosis and 
management; quality standard 1.2 and 1.3 not fully implemented due to reduced capacity 
within Paediatric diabetes dietetic expertise.  

 
The Health Board is fully committed to full implementation of this guidance, which requires 
investment in Paediatric diabetes specialist dietitians. This is being progressed by the CHfW 
management team.  
 

 


